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It has been found that many of the ships engaged in the illegal smuggling 
of liquor into the United States are registered under the British flag and that 
large quantities of liquor are carried by such vessels from the Bahamas 
Islands and from Bermuda. It appears that, in order to evade the customs 
officers and prohibition agents of the United States, the persons engaged in 
this illicit traffic of smuggling liquor into the United States from the Bahamas 
Islands have adopted the practice of packing the liquor so that it can be 
easily taken ashore in the United States. Liquor is placed in triangular-shaped 
packages consisting of six bottles carefully sewed in burlap, so that it can 
very easily be unloaded, and even a small ship can carry a very large con­
signment in a comparatively small hold space. Liquor is carried on both large 
and small ships; schooners carry cargoes out to sea from Nassau and unload 
them off the coast of the United States, and smaller boats carry their cargoes 
to Bimini and Gun Key, and from these places it is transported to West Palm 
Beach, Daytona and Fort Lowdendale [sic]. A list of vessels said to be plying 
between the United States and the Bahamas is herewith enclosed.1

This Department’s attention has been drawn to the ease with which it 
seems vessels of American registry are transferred to British registry for the 
purpose of preventing the authorities of the United States from taking the 
necessary steps to thwart these smuggling operations. It is understood that 
British laws require that vessels to be entitled to British registry must be owned 
by British subjects. Apparently reliable information indicates that American 
citizens of questionable reputation who are known to be engaged in the 
smuggling business have succeeded in obtaining British registry at the Bahamas 
Islands for a large number of American vessels by means of the execution of 
paper transfers purporting to convey title to vessels to British subjects in the 
Bahamas, although the actual interest in the vessels continues to rest in 
American citizens.

Reference may be made in this connection to the fact that, under the laws 
of the United States relating to the transfer of registry, it is necessary for the 
owner of an American vessel to obtain a certificate from the United States 
Shipping Board showing that the vessel has first been tendered to the Board 
before the privilege of transferring it to a foreign register can be obtained. 
It would be of great assistance to this Government in combating the illicit 
traffic in liquors if authorities at Bermuda and in the Bahamas Islands should 
refuse the privilege of registry to American vessels unless a certificate from 
the United States Shipping Board is produced showing that the vessel has first 
been tendered to it. It is understood that for some time British laws have 
imposed restrictions necessitating some form of acquiescence of British 
authorities to the transfer of registry. It would seem that laws of this character 
cannot well be effectively administered unless the authorities of one nation 
are disposed to take cognizance of the legislation of another nation.

There is information before the Department indicating that the authorities 
at the Bahamas Islands have in many cases issued two sets of clearance papers 
to ships which have taken on board cargoes of liquor. It is said that persons
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